School of Arts and Sciences
SUNY Buffalo State

Minutes
September 15, 2023  ♦  3:00 pm  ♦  BULG 215

I. Call to order
· Called to order at 3:09 pm by Speaker

II. Presentation of the Agenda
· Presentation of the Agenda

III. Presentation of minutes from the May 18, 2023 meeting 
· No comments or corrections received so taken as approved

IV. Remarks of the Speaker
· We are beginning our third year as a school and it is time to take stock of where we are as a school any directions we should go. 
· SAS now has a webpage with meeting minutes and agendas posted. 
· Reminder of our mission – we transform student lives thou rigorous scholarship and creative activity – new focus on scholarship and looking inward and outward – find ways to not have meetings and find ways to have less work / fewer meetings 
· Review of Dean is an opportunity to both review Brian Cronk, it is also a chance to take a look at SAS and how it is operating – is it meeting our Mission/Vision/Values. If not, how can we do better? 
· Is there anything that the school could be doing or should be doing that we are not? Are we just seeking updating on our functioning? Or are we seeking something else? Solidarity? Aiming and accomplishing more? Or not? 
· Think about this please

V. [bookmark: _Hlk102590406]Standing Committee Reports
a. Steering Council, Lisa Berglund, Speaker
· We met on Monday and discussed agenda 

b. Bylaws and Elections Committee, Barish Ali, Chair
· Nothing new – under new business otherwise waiting for a charge – mission statement and revision of nomenclature in bylaws (college to university etc) 

c. Personnel Committee, Jennifer Ryan-Bryant, Chair
· Will be meeting next week – so far very light – will also talk about function and goals

d. Curriculum Committee, Ann Liao, Chair
· Have not met as a committee yet – have reviewed 3 proposals now and working on a forth one. Meeting in two weeks. Last day to submit November 22nd 

e. Contingent Faculty Welfare Committee, Roy Bakos, Chair
· No report – welcoming new members 

VI. Report from the College Senators 
Susan Maguire, Senate Liaison 
· Short meeting – remarks of Interim President and her three goals – holding steady in our enrollment, new ways to get revenue and going to redo the campus culture survey 
· Passed the rosters for the upcoming year 

VII. Unfinished business 
a. Update on Course Surveys
· Course surveys / ”student evaluations” – we had a committee that did an awesome amount of work – best practices and a list of questions. Went to Dean who selected a subset of questions. Then things stopped. We need to follow up – but Tiffany has left Buffalo State taking with her all of her expertise. New person being sought apparently using Roz Linder’s old title (Director of Assessment) – it is unclear that the required technical skills are part of the new job description. 
· Steering Council has been asked to address this issue so that we have a new plan for late November / fall survey time. Plan to get that draft, sit down with council, create a minimal list for all SAS departments and departments can add more if they wish.  
· Goal to have draft proposal for October meeting 
· Report was exemplary so no need to redo everything 

b. Update on Contingent Faculty Representation
· From May meeting, Contingent Faculty Committee raised several concerns about  representation. Kevin created an ad hoc committee – Marybeth  - committee constituted – want to explore allowing voting rights to contingent faculty. Standing committee supports work of ad hoc committee  

VIII. New Business

a. Marketing the value of a liberal arts education
· Task presented by the Dean as part of the strategic plan. Language that enables us to emphasis the value of a liberal arts education to first year students, especially from western New York. Supposed to have something by the end of the semester. 
· Lisa is reaching out to the department chairs for language form the different disciplines to help craft some statements – no point in reinventing the wheel – plan to assemble information rather than write from scratch – goal to have something for November for use by admissions office 

b. Review of the dean
· One of our biggest projects this year. According to our bylaws – must follow DOPS and our school Bylaws. Get a charge from the Provost, constitute a committee and follow the process as outlined DOPS. Distribution of questionnaires, want questionaries to be approved by this body, not just the committee. Election of the committee in November, they would prepare the questionnaire and plan to respond to the other items in the Provost’s charge. Tentative timeline of six week with time for structured interviews with stakeholders by late March, draft April and submit to Provost in May

Question – what is the consequence of the review ? 

Response – No idea – we are an advisory body. The Dean serves as the pleasure of the President so the new president would do whatever they want to do. We don’t have control. 

Our Bylaws require the review committee to bring their work to the faculty at regular meeting. 

c. Science and liberal arts themed outreach event
Bengal Expo announcement – Event to be held October 28th 9 – 1. Contact Elisa Bergslien for more information 

No other new business

Announcements from the floor 

· Beyond Boundaries – 10th year (Stephanie Goldman) Life of Mrs. Rosa Parks – if you have never been to Beyond Boundaries at Burchfield Penny – free – we usually have more faculty from UB than from Buffalo State. Watch film and have a discussion about the larger social justice issues. Curriculum is everything we do at Buffalo State – we have got to get out and support each other with events 
· Third film Terry Miller – started here went to SUNY admin – died really young – Memorial Event 

· Hispanic Heritage Month Flyers were handed out – many great events 

· Fred Floss – thanks for everyone for attending events. Contract passed - you should have gotten email. They are working to make sure we all get our raises. Retro-raise that should happen in late November – 2% from last year and then the raise from this year. Lump sum dollar amount that looks to be happening in April of next semester 
· You are getting this all at the end of the tax year – so save some money to pay a little extra on your taxes 
· We have the IDAs – last year’s money and this year’s money 
· They raised the amount you could ask for to $2000 
· Keep your receipts and keep your programs so that you can apply – it is ‘your money’ we want to spend all of it. So, if you did something somewhere that you think qualified apply for it. 

IX. Adjournment
Motion to adjourn 3:54pm  

Reminder:  
Fall 2023 Arts and Sciences Meeting Dates:
	September 15, October 6, November 3, and December 1
	Meetings are on Fridays at 3:00 pm


Submitted by Elisa Bergslien 
